
 
 

Staff Report  

 

 

Report No.  PW-DR-007-25 

 

To:   Mayor and Members of Council 

From:  Drainage Superintendent 

Meeting Date: June 23, 2025 

Subject:  Wakem-Weir Drain Branches 2025 – Meeting to Consider 

Recommendation: 

 
THAT Report No. DR-007-25 prepared by the Drainage Superintendent, dated June 23, 
2025, concerning a meeting to consider the Wakem-Weir Drain Branches 2025, BE 
RECEIVED for information; 
 
AND THAT the Drainage Report for the Wakem-Weir Drain Branches 2025, as prepared by 
Spriet Associates, dated May 30, 2025, BE RECEIVED AND ADOPTED; 
 
AND THAT the first sitting of the Court of Revision on behalf of the Wakem-Weir Drain 
Branches 2025, BE SCHEDULED for July 28, 2025. 
 

Purpose: 

 
To provide Council with the information necessary to deal with the request under the 
Drainage Act as it relates to the requirements for the Meeting to Consider.  This meeting 
will deal with engineering matters only. Assessment questions will be dealt with at the Court 
of Revision. 
 

Background: 

 
Following the initial request for drainage works, a design was developed, and a preliminary 
meeting was conducted. During this meeting, another landowner within the watershed 
expressed interest in adding their name to the petition and requested that a Municipal Drain 
outlet be extended to service their property. 
 
The report being presented today provides all owners requesting drainage works with a 
potential new outlet. 
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Comments: 

 
Notification for this meeting was hand delivered to the impacted owners on June 12, 
2025. 
 

Financial Implications: 
 
As outlined under the Drainage Report. 
 

Strategic Plan Link: 
 
Pillar:  Smart Planning 
 
Goal: Make smart planning decisions to grow the community, while maintaining a 
"hometown feel" 
 

Consultation:  
 
None. 
 

References:  
 
None. 
 

Attachments: 
 

- Wakem-Weir Drain Branches 2025 – Report 
- Wakem-Weir Drain Branches 2025 - Drawing 

 
 
Prepared by: T. Pitt, Drainage Superintendent 
 
Reviewed by: J. Craven, Director of Public Works 
 
Reviewed by: D. Barrick, Chief Administrative Officer 
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